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Docket Office: 

Please find attached PG&E's commentsto the CEC SB1 Recommendations Contained in the 
CEC StaEReport, "Guidelines for California Solar Electric Incentive ProgramsPursuant to 
SenateBill 1" 

Please contact me should you have anyquestions. I can be reached at 415f973-6463. 

Attachment 



PGBE Comments to the CEC SBI Recornmendatlons Contained in the CEC 
Staff Rsport, "Guldelines for Callfomia's Solar Electric Incentive Programs 
Pursuant to Senate Bill 1 " 

Introduction 

Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PGBE) appreciates this opportunity to 
provide comments on the draft California Energy Commission (CEC) Staff 
Report, Guidelines for California's Solar Electric Incentive Pmgmms Pursuant to 
Senate Bill 1 (Guidelines). PGBE appreciates many of the changes made to the 
earlier draft in order to ensure that the modifications to the existing CSI program 
can be implemented successfully. PGBE's comments herein provide additional 
suggestions to ensure that the linkages of solar to energy efficiency and the 
performance requirements for systems installed under the CSI, do not present 
the risk of compromising PGBE's ability to contribute to meeting the statewide 
goal of 3,000 MW of installed solar systems. 

PGBE's comments can be summarized as follows: 

1. The CSI energy efficiency requirements should not be so prescriptive as 
to discourage participation in the CSI. 

2. The CSI energy efficiency requirements should be consistent with the 
investor-owned utilities' (IOU) energy efficiency programs; and any energy 
savings associated with CSI participation should count against the IOUs' 
energy efficiency savings goals. 

3. The NSHP Energy Commission PV calculator (NSHP calculator) should 
not be adopted until it can be determined that the benefits of replacing the 
existing CSI calculator outweigh the costs associated with the disruption to 
the California solar industry that will likely ensue. 

4. Non-PV solar technologies should be eligible to receive a CSI incentive 
payment; the Guidelines should reflect the work being done by the CSI 
Non-PV Subcommittee and the Metering Subcommittee toward making 
these technologies eligible for. CSI incentives. 

5. The recommendations made by the CSI Shading Subcommittee should be 
incorporated into the proposed shading study methodology. 

Energy Efficiency 

PGBE commends the CEC for' its significant commitment to strengthening the 
integration of the CSI program requirements with the Energy Action Plan. PGBE 

. . . . .  is a strong proponent of energy efficiency and supports the goal of ensuring that 
the State's Energy Action Plan is incorporated to the extent feasible. 

PGBE also supports linking energy efficiency with solar market transformation as 
embodied in Senate Bill I (Murray, 2006) (SB 1). PG&E understands that 
including energy efficiency in SB 1 implementation must be balanced with the 


















